

# WEST HALTON & COLEBY PARISH COUNCIL

## Meeting

4<sup>th</sup> October 2017 6.30pm at West Halton Village Hall.

### MINUTES

**Present:**

Cllr Ralph Ogg  
Cllr Charles Dent (Chair)  
Cllr Sue Robinson  
Cllr Steve Hodson

**Organisation:**

West Halton Parish Council/NLC  
West Halton Parish Council  
West Halton Parish Council  
West Halton Parish Council

**Apologies:**

Cllr Alan Batley (Vice Chair)  
Cllr Elaine Marper  
Cllr Helen Rowson

West Halton Parish Council  
NLC  
NLC

**Apologies for Absence:**

The above apologies were noted.

**Minutes from the Previous Meeting (9<sup>th</sup> August 2017)**

The minutes of the meeting had been distributed with the agenda for this meeting.

**Matters Arising from the Minutes including:**

- a) **Winteringham Lane** – It was reported that the public footpath sign at the bottom of the lane is missing. Concern was raised over road sweeping of the lane. At present the Local Authority only sweep part of the lane. Cllr Ogg agreed to speak to NLC again.
- b) **Other matters** - Cllr Ogg reported that NLC are looking at addressing the issue of the water around the Pods. It was noted that the Local Authority are looking into filling the area in. This issue was raised by Cllr Batley at the last meeting. Cllr Batley reported that the water was discoloured and green making the area look unsightly and unmaintained.

**North Lincolnshire Councillors Report**

The following information was reported:

- It was noted that the issue of speeding had been brought to the Councillors attention by local residents. Local residents who attended the meeting reported that an accident had taken place outside their house on Coleby Road. Cllr Ogg reported that Humberside Police are due to visit the residents on Friday to discuss the incident. It was noted that the Local Authority Highways service are looking into the possibility of erecting a flashing sign to make drivers aware of their speed.

The issue of parked cars on Coleby road was raised. It was suggested

<p>that the possibility of residents using the village hall car park be looked into. The general feel from Councillors and the residents in attendance was, if this was an option drivers could increase their speed if less cars were parked along the road.</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>➤ Cllr Ogg explained that the Local Authority are looking at addressing the issue of the overgrown hedge on Water Lane.</li> <li>➤ It was noted that the Local Authority are looking into putting a white line on the s bend on Winteringham Lane.</li> </ul>		
<b>Financial Matters</b>		
Planters - F.Altoft	£35.96	
Room Hire - Village Hall	£70.00	
Tour of Britain Bunting – S.Robinson	£15.80	
All invoices were approved for payment.		
<p><b>Highway Matters</b>  <b>Holes in Road Surfaces:</b>  It was noted that there was a hole in the road on Winteringham Lane outside Ballyclare.</p> <p><b>Street Lights:</b>  Street lights were noted as not working on Winteringham Lane, outside the village hall, and on Cross Street.</p> <p>All of the above issues to be reported to Highways at the Local Authority.</p>		
<p><b>Planning</b></p> <p><b>Planning Permission Requested:</b> None.</p> <p><b>Planning Permission Granted:</b> PA/2017/66 – Planning permission to erect a detached garage at 3 Cross Street.</p>		
<p><b>Village Green</b></p> <p><b>a) Play Equipment:</b>  It was agreed that the Clerk send the draft Community Pot Bid to Cllr Hodson.</p> <p>Cllr Hodson confirmed that the goal posts would be replaced as part of the quote HAGS SMP had submitted.</p> <p>It was agreed that the funding be secured and views from residents sought over the proposed play area quote from HAGS SMP.</p> <p>It was reported that the gate to the village green is broken, the local resident attending the meeting agreed to have a look at this on behalf of the Council.</p> <p>It was noted that there is honey fungus on the trees in the play area Cllr Dent agreed to write to the Church and inform them.</p>		Clerk

<p><b>b) Lease:</b> Nothing new to report. Cllr Dent agreed to chase this and inform the legal team of the proposed work to the play area.</p> <p><b>c) Grave Yard</b> - It was noted that the branches in the grave yard need to be cleared.</p>	
<p><b>Correspondence Received</b> <b>North Lincolnshire Council</b></p> <p>a) Forthcoming meetings - the information from NLC is now on display. b) Weekly Road Works List – emailed previously.</p> <p><b>Other Correspondence</b></p>	
<p><b>Comments from Councillors to Chairman and Clerk</b> Nothing reported.</p>	
<p><b>Date and Time of the Next Meeting</b> 13<sup>th</sup> December, 6.30pm.</p>	